

October 4, 2024

Dear Community Members,

The Imperial Valley Continuum of Care Council (IVCCC) is committed to eradicating homelessness in Imperial County. As part of this mission, the Point-in-Time (PIT) Committee was established to lead the county's efforts in conducting the annual homeless count, which will take place during the last 10 days of January 2025. The PIT Committee consists of local, state, and federal agencies, non-profit organizations, veterans' groups, faith-based congregations, and community members. Together, these organizations provide supportive services to those experiencing homelessness through emergency shelter, transitional and permanent housing, as well as other supportive services.

During the annual count, volunteers, including community members like you, play a critical role in distributing personal care kits to individuals who are experiencing homelessness. To support this effort, we kindly request your contribution of items such as water bottles, socks, scarves, toiletries, mittens, feminine products, toothpaste, toothbrushes, first-aid items, lip balms, shampoo, soap, and deodorant. Monetary donations are also welcomed and accepted via check, payable to United Way of Imperial County (Federal Tax ID Number 95-3527016). If you would like to schedule a donation pick-up, please contact the PIT Committee at (760)337-7833.

We sincerely thank you for your support and generosity, which make a positive difference in our community.

Sincerely,

Oreda Chin

Point-in-Time Committee

United Way of Imperial County

Les Smith

Imperial Valley Continuum of

Care Council Chair